[organisation logo]

Sent to: [INSERT]

Date: [INSERT]

Addressee: [e.g Ms. M Parliamentarian, MEP]]

Dear Member of the European Parliament,

I am writing to you seeking your support in relation to a Court Case currently pending before the European Court of Justice (C-280/11) which holds great importance for the future transparency of the European Union.

On 22 March 2011 the General Court of the European Court of Justice ruled that the Council's practice of providing documents summarising legislative negotiations after blanking out the names of the Member States making proposals was illegitimate. The General Court declared that “If citizens are to be able to exercise their democratic rights, they must be in a position to follow in detail the decision-making process.... and to have access to all the relevant information.”

The original case (T-233/09) was brought by Access Info Europe, a human rights organisation dedicated to promoting transparency in the EU region. 

The Council has decided to appeal questioning the Court’s pro-participation reasoning and arguing that releasing documents from Council Working Groups on negotiations over future legislation would undermine the decision-making process. 

I am concerned by reports that a number of governments are considering joining the Council in this appeal which, if successful, would seriously limit the information available to members of the public.

We believe that transparency of the legislative processes is essential if governments and EU institutions are to be accountable to their citizens, and enjoy due legitimacy. Given that over 50% of national legislation originates from the European Union, citizens must be able to participate in the debate leading up to the adoption of laws they will eventually have to abide by.

We are therefore urging you, as the only directly elected representative of the European people, to take a stand to defend EU transparency, to condemn the Council's decision to join the appeal, and to encourage your fellow MEPs to support the case in favour of the public's right to information.

I look forward to hearing your response on this issue.

With sincerest regards,

[Mrs. or Mr. X

Organisation X

Contact Details]

